
Information provided in support of application for approval of person to carry out activity under archaeological 

authority 

 

Details 

Name of approved person Ellen Cameron 

Company Clough & Associates 

Contact 022 3905455 

Archaeological authority to which 
approval relates 

Authority sought in relation to works associated with the Milldale 
Stages 10-13 Development and the Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Documents relevant to the 
archaeological authority to which this 
application for an approved person 
relates  

Archaeological assessment, December 2024, Clough & 
Associates, principal author Ellen Cameron.  Provided in Appendix 
5B to Volume 5 of the AEE.  
 
Archaeological Management Plan, January 2025, Clough & 
Associates, principal author Ellen Cameron.  Provided in Appendix 
5C to Volume 5 of the AEE.  
 

 

Confirmation of skill and competency 

I confirm that I have the skill and competency, and that I am fully capable, of ensuring that the activities covered 

by the archaeological authority sought for works for the Milldale development are carried out to the satisfaction 

of Heritage New Zealand Pouhere Taonga.  I was approved as a section 45 archaeologist by Heritage New 

Zealand in 2109 and have attached the information that was sent to Heritage New Zealand as part of my request 

to be approved as a section 45 Archaeologist. I have been and am currently the section 45 archaeologist for a 

number of projects. 

I confirm that I will confirm to accepted archaeological practice in undertaking the archaeological work required 

by the conditions of any authority granted as a result of the application. 

I confirm that I meet the criteria required to be an approved person to undertake an activity under the authority 

under sections 7(5) of the Act and 45(2)(a) of the Heritage New Zealand Pouhere Taonga Act 2014.  

I have the requisite competences for recognising and respecting Māori values through my experience as a 

section 45 archaeologist on projects with archaeological sites associated with Māori occupation and settlement.  

I am also aware that a proposed condition of the land use consent for the Milldale development is that tangata 

whenua are invited to be present for key earthworks stages for cultural monitoring purposes. 

The recorded archaeological site is not a site of interest to Māori. However, there is potential for there to be 

other sites of interest to Māori within the Milldale development site.  I have access to the appropriate cultural 

support if a site of interest to Māori is discovered as a result of the engagement Fulton Hogan Land 

Development Ltd has undertaken with tangata whenua.  Tangata whenua will be contacted if a site of interest to 

Māori is found.  

 

 
E Cameron  
24 February 2025 


